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Heller Offers Bill to Extend Temporary Payroll Tax Cut

 

(Washington DC) – Today U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) introduced legislation to extend the temporary payroll tax cut. Heller’s bill is a practical alternative to legislation proposed by the Senate Majority, which contains provisions to increase taxes on small businesses and is unlikely to pass the Senate or the House of Representatives. 
“The Senate Majority knows their bill is engineered to fail. Rather than finding a solution that will ensure hard-working Americans receive this temporary tax break, the Senate Majority continues to believe scoring political points is more important than progress. Americans want solutions, not more partisan bickering.

“Republicans, Democrats, and Independents all agree Congress should extend the temporary payroll tax relief. But Congress should choose to extend the payroll credit without raising taxes on employers and harming job creation. Taking away the capital that employers could use to invest and grow their businesses makes little sense.

“My proposal is a practical solution that borrows a cost-cutting idea from the bipartisan Simpson-Bowles commission and can pass Congress and be signed into law. Congress has an opportunity to do the right thing and vote for a bill that will extend the temporary payroll tax cut while preserving job growth and treating taxpayers’ dollars responsibly. It’s time my colleagues put political gamesmanship aside and come together to pass legislation that will continue to provide relief for hard-working Americans already struggling in this tough economic environment,” said Senator Dean Heller. 

The Temporary Tax Holiday and Government Reduction Act extends the payroll tax cut benefit while still reducing the federal deficit by $111 billion.  

“This bill will provide some relief to struggling workers who continue to need it but without raising taxes on job creators, which is what the Democrats’ proposal would do,” said Senate Republican Leader Mitch McConnell. “It’s important to underscore, however, that the only reason we’re even talking about extending a temporary cut in the payroll tax is because President Obama’s economic policies have failed working Americans. Republicans believe we need to look beyond these temporary stimulus measures and focus on broad-based tax reform that clears out the deductions and the loopholes and the special carve-outs for those who are rich enough or politically-connected enough to benefit from them.”


The Temporary Tax Holiday and Government Reduction Act: 

· Reduces the federal deficit by $111 billion.

· Extends the current temporary payroll tax holiday for one year without adding to the federal deficit.  

· Eliminates millionaires’ and billionaires’ eligibility for unemployment compensation and food stamps.

· Requires millionaires and billionaires to pay higher Medicare premiums.   

· Offsets costs by reducing the size of the federal workforce and extending the current federal employee pay freeze for three additional years, an idea from the bipartisan Simpson-Bowles commission. 

· Includes the Buffett Rule Act, which allows taxpayers who feel they are not taxed enough to voluntarily donate any amount of money to the U.S. Treasury on their tax returns for the purpose of paying down the national debt.
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